


the forest, including pole creek ski area, that could use some commercial thinning to clear out some
of the doghair lodgepole beneath the larger trees and create a mixed aged stand, but really
theres not much in there larger than 8 inches DBH. When I was skiing in the area last week I went off
trail into a thick north slope and saw 5 moose, 3 coyotes, 2 snowshoe hair all sheltering in the thick
unthinned north slope, removing these thick sheltered areas takes a tool out of the toolbox for these
animals, potentially impacting hunting in the area. Thus my comments are to reduce the use of the
clear cut, overstory thinning and maximise the use of selective commercial thinning to make a
healthier forest for now and the future and to minimize any activity in the pole creek cross country
ski area.
 
Thanks,




